Portland Custodians’ Civil Service Board
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February 28, 2022
Board Minutes Summary

The Official Minutes of the Portland Public Schools Custodian Civil Service Board are Sound Recordings
of the Meetings. The following is a summary of the February 28, 2022, meeting. There were technical
issues with the recording system, and this meeting only was not recorded beyond notes taken by the
Board Secretary and reflected herein.

A special meeting of the Portland Public Schools Custodian Civil Service Board was held on February 28,
2022, via Google Meet. Ms. Roshni Sabedra facilitated the meeting from her office at the Blanchard
Education Service Center, 501 N Dixon Street, Portland, Oregon. CCSB Chair Paul Breed, Board
Member Brian Caufield, and Board Secretary Jo McClain attended by Google-Meet. The presiding officer
of the meeting was Paul Breed.

The meeting was called to order at 4:19.

Ms. Sabedra reported at the meeting that there had been 31 applicants, 17 of whom had took the test.
Five candidates had interviewed and were on the hiring list. Information provided by Ms. Sabedra in a
follow up email showed that the average interview score was 74.4%, the average test score was 98.6%,
and the overall average was 86.52%. In response to a question from the Board Ms. Sabedra did not have
information to explain the large number of applicants versus the number on the list. That discussion was
tabled until the following meeting.

Mr. Caufield confirmed that all rules had been followed in the testing procedure, and the list was approved
as presented.

The next meeting is via Google-Meet on March 15, 2020

The meeting was adjourned at 4:22.

Jo McClain
CCSB Secretary



